TOWN OF STONINGTON

BOARD OF FINANCE

Stonington Police Department Meeting Room Wednesday, May 4th, 2022 7:15 PM

A meeting of the Board of Finance was held on this date at the Stonington Police Department Meeting Room. Members present were Lynn Young, Michael Fauerbach, Deborah Norman and Bob Statchen. Lynn Young filled in as Chairman, and Tim O'Brien, David Motherway and Chris Johnson were not in attendance.

Ms. Young called the meeting to order at 7:18 pm.

<u>Public Comments:</u> Ms. Young opened with a request for public comment, and there were none.

Setting of the 2022/2023 Fiscal Year Mil Rate at 23.66 Mils: Ms. Young explained the Board would vote to set the mil rate so the Tax Collector could issue tax bills. Ms. Young called for a motion to set the 2022/2023 fiscal year mil rate at 23.66 mils, which was approved at referendum. Bob Statchen motioned to approve, with Deb Norman seconding. The motion was unanimously approved.

Correspondence: There was no correspondence.

Liaison Reports: There was no recent news to be shared in the liaison reports.

Ms. Young requested a motion to adjourn; Mr. Fauerbach motioned, with Ms. Norman seconding the motion. The motion passed unanimously at 7:19 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Justin Eckert

Board of Finance Recording Secretary